

The Parish of St Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN
Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999
St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ
Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Kate Birkenhead 07827 056044 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

THE SACRAMENT OF MERCY (CONFESSIONS): Saturday 5.15-5.45 pm BAPTISMS, CONFIRMATION, FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & MARRIAGES:

Please contact Father James or the secretary Wednesdays or Fridays 10am-3pm.

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: First Friday of the month 9:00am.

MORNING PRAYER FROM THE DIVINE OFFICE: Wednesdays and Fridays 9:15am, before Mass

Psalter Week I Sunday Cycle B W/day Cycle II	TWENTY FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Special Day of Prayer for the Harvest			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 21st	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Canon Timothy (Ted) Harrington (RIP, Ann.)
Sun 22 nd	Twenty-Fifth Sunday in	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Malcolm McIvor (RIP)
	Ordinary Time Special Day of Prayer for the Harvest	11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Mon 23 rd	St Pius of Pietrelcina (Padre Pio), P	No Public Mass		
Tues 24th	Our Lady of Walsingham	6:15pm	Mass	Private Intention
Wed 25th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Fr Alban Greenwood (RIP)
Thur 26th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Clergy Fund
Fri 27 th	St Vincent De Paul, P	9:30am	Mass	Vocations to the Priesthood, Diaconate & Religious Life
Sat 28th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	EP Intentions
Sun 29th	Twenty-Sixth Sunday in	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
	Ordinary Time	11:00am	Mass	Catherine Atkin's Intentions



BAPTISM: Congratulatons and welcome to **Eleanor Joy Mott**, who was baptised into God's family last Sunday, 15th September, at St Luke's. We pray that Eleanor may live a long and happy life, and that both she and her family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.

NEW LECTIONARY: The new editions of the Lectionary will have a clear and good-sized font assisting both our priests and readers in proclaiming the Word of God. We continue to ask for parishioners' support in purchasing these new Ambo editions for both our churches. We have already had several very generous donations towards this large, one-off cost and Father James would like to express his gratitude to all for their generosity. All donations, no matter the size, will be very much appreciated.





NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: Wednesday was the launch of "Buddy Time" in school. The Year 6 pupils met up with their buddies and enjoyed an afternoon of creative fun, resulting in a beautiful display in the school hall. Buddy Time is always a special time, when our youngest and oldest pupils come together and truly live out our mission statement: *Learn, Love, and Laugh together*.



PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Cora Sharkey Judith Whim Fr Vincent Kennedy Kathleen Garvie Ian Hobson Canon John Gordon Jim Corrigan Amy Selman Canon Phil Moor, VG Helen Grimes John Mannion Tony Angles Timothy James Cleary Bernard Timberlake Anne Shaw Eric & Margaret Young Claire Taylor Maria Brennan Jane Gibson Tonnie Woods **Ieuan Thomas** Kath Grossmith Clare Huxley Jeremy Selman

Fr Peter Burke
For all people having
cancer treatment & others
currently in hospital



REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the repose of the soul of Father Alban Greenwood, a previous parish priest at St Cuthbert's, who died peacefully last Sunday, 8th September. Father Alban's mortal remains will be received into St Patrick's Church, Wellington on Tuesday, 1st October with a Vigil Mass at 7:00pm. The Bishop will offer the Requiem Mass on Wednesday, 2nd October at 11:00am, followed by interment in Wellington cemetery. Please keep Fr Alban, his family and friends in your prayers at this time.

You are asked to also pray for the repose of the soul of **Father George Malecki**, who served in the Diocese for many years as a member of the Salvatorian Congregation and as a Parish Priest of Divine Saviour Parish in Runcorn, who died recently. Please keep Father George and his family and friends in your prayers at this time.

Please also pray for the repose of the soul of **Connie Riley**, a previous parishioner at St Luke's, who died at Chapel Fields Nursing Home on Friday, 13th October. Please keep Connie, her family and friends in your prayers at this difficult time. May they all rest in peace.

SHREWSBURY LOURDES HOSPITALITY AGM planned for next Saturday, 28th September has been postponed until mid-November. Further details will be circulated once a date, time and venue have been confirmed.



DISABILITY INCLUSIVE MASS at St Peter's Church (Green Lane, Hazel Grove SK7 4EA) on Sunday, 6th October, at 2.30pm, celebrant Fr Pat Munroe. This will be a shorter, more relaxed service, Makaton supported, with sensory activities and low level music to support anyone with sensory needs and those who just enjoy the atmosphere. All welcome. For more information email: inclusionstpeters@gmail.com.

See poster on the notice board.

SUNDAY MISSALS: As a consequence of the new Lectionary, your personal Sunday Missal will become out of date from the start of Advent this year. If, as a parish, we were to buy these Missals in bulk, we would be able to make a small saving on price, down to around £18. In order to check interest, please complete an order form available at the back of church as soon as possible and return it to Chris (at St Cuthbert's) or place in the box in the porch (at St Luke's). Payment for Missals will be requested at a later date.





OPEN AFTERNOON: St Luke's Catholic Primary have their first Open Afternoon for those children who will be starting school in September 2025 on Tuesday, 24th September at 1.30pm. Pupils and staff will be looking forward to welcoming you.

FEAST OF ST LUKE MASS & SOCIAL EVENT: The Feast of St Luke, our patron saint, will be celebrated on **Friday**, **18**th **October**. We plan to have an evening Mass that day, at 6:30pm, followed by a social meeting in the Parish Centre. In order to help the organisers with their planning, it would be very helpful if you could **indicate on the form in the church porch** if you will be attending this event. We very much hope to welcome parishioners from both St Luke's and St Cuthbert's to this evening. Any musicians who might be available to play during the Mass, please let the office know.





CHURCH FLOWERS: In order to help cover the costs of the beautiful floral decorations in both our churches, there will be collection boxes available for the next two weeks $(21^{st}/22^{nd} \& 28^{th}/29^{th}$ September) for any donations you may wish to make. All donations are very welcome, no matter how small; both groups would like to thank you for your support.

Upcoming Events

Weekend 28th/29th September 2024 Saturday, 5th October 2024

Sunday, 6th October 2024

Friday, 18th October 2024

- Monthly Foodbank collection at both Churches
- Children's Liturgy during 6:00pm Mass at St Luke's
- Monthly Coffee Morning at St Luke's following 11:00am Mass
- Feast of St Luke Mass and Social Event, 6:30pm